
	

	

SAC	Meeting	

3:45-	4:15	

Osceola	Magnet	School	

	

March	13,	2018	

Janine	Jones	called	the	meeting	to	order	at	3:45.				Attendance:	Janice	McCord	(for	Scott	Simpson),	Kevin	Oberlink,	Cindy	
Rodriguez,	Melissa	Brown,	Junie	Lopez,	Brian	Holmes,	and	Curtis	Carpenter.	Guest:	Mark	Duffany.	

Minutes	Approval:	A	motion	was	made	by	Melissa	Brown	to	approve	the	minutes	and	seconded	by	Curtis	Carpenter.	

SAC	Funds:		We	have	$15,701.29	available	in	funds.		Next	month	we	will	vote	on	Vertical	planning	funds	for	25	teachers	
at	a	total	cost	of	$3,125	for	5	hours.		During	this	time,	we	will	align	the	curriculum	for	the	2018-2019	school	years	and	
create	a	calendar	of	events.	

Principal’s	Report:	The	EBD	unit	will	begin	next	Friday	the	23rd.		It	will	begin	with	3	students	and	will	be	led	by	Heather	
Doney	and	supported	with	a	co-teacher.		We	are	setting	the	room	up	now.	EBD	families	are	being	invited	to	stay	the	first	
half	of	the	day	next	Friday.		Although	EBD	families	are	not	held	to	the	Magnet	rules,	we	are	suggesting	parents	complete	
the	volunteer	hour	requirement.		We	have	3	High	Impact	teachers	at	OMS,	out	of	51	in	the	district.		They	are	
acknowledged	for	the	gains/	growth	their	students	made	in	math	last	school	year.		Julie	Rhue	has	completed	her	5	year	
with	this	recognition,	and	Marianne	Bartholomew	and	Jennifer	Morrow	have	also	earned	this	designation.		Glow	Dance	
was	a	success	and	was	well	attended.		Thanks	to	Janine	Jones	spearheading	the	collection	of	data	needed,	we	have	been	
recognized	as	a	School	of	Distinction.		This	focuses	on	our	commitment	to	teaching	to	a	diverse	group	of	students	as	well	
as	our	focus	on	math	and	science.		The	state	has	approved	400	million	dollars	of	funds	to	designate	a	resource	officer	at	
each	school	and	$.47	increase	per	student.		We	are	waiting	to	see	how	this	money	filters	down	to	our	community	and	
the	impact	it	will	have	on	our	school.	Security	of	our	campus	has	been	a	huge	priority.		Already,	we	have	put	measures	in	
place	to	improve	our	security,	such	as	how	we	drop	off	children	on	campus.		We	are	continuing	to	limit	access	to	the	
campus	with	our	pick-up	procedures	at	walk	up	and	aftercare.		In	addition,	some	rooms	are	being	re-	keyed	to	allow	
teachers	to	lock	doors	behind	them.	Tomorrow,	we	will	have	a	district	wide	code	red	drill	with	teachers.			

PTA	Report:		Fun	Run	is	3/23	and	pep	rally	is	tomorrow.	K-2	will	run	from1-2	and	3-5th	grades	will	run	from	2-3	on	the	
23rd.		There	will	be	a	Mother’s	Day	cake	pre-sale	flyer	going	home.		Cakes	will	be	sent	home	to	decorate	with	students,	
once	they	are	ordered.		There	is	a	Teacher	Appreciation	meeting	on	3/21	at	9:00	for	anyone	who	would	like	to	help.	
PTA’s	nominating	committee	has	been	hard	at	work.		We	have	retained	most	chairs	and	we	have	filled	most	open	
positions	for	next	year.	Finally,	there	is	a	parent	who	is	spearheading	a	water	dispensary	initiative	for	our	campus	to	
encourage	the	use	of	refillable	water	bottles.		There	will	be	a	stainless-steel	water	bottle	sold	by	the	PTA	to	raise	money	
for	this	dispensary.		They	also	have	a	couple	of	sponsors.	

Meeting	was	adjourned	at	4:15.		

	

	

	


